
 

Security guard died after being run over in the 
port 
Wednesday, November 21, 2018	 
José	Ramón	Ulloa	54-year-old	Plaza	lost	his	life	after	being	hit	by	a	truck	when	he	was	
working	as	a	guard	at	the	port	of	San	Antonio.		

Missing	a	few	minutes	for	10:00	am	on	Wednesday	morning	on	Avenida	La	Playa	in	the	
commune	of	San	Antonio	the	rampla	of	a	truck	ran	over	the	man	of	54	years,	who	was	
developing	his	functions	for	the	company	Eulen,	which	provides	services	for	STI,	causing	
serious	injuries	that	ended	his	life	hours	later	at	the	Claudio	Vicuña	hospital.		

Carabineros	personnel	arrived	at	the	place	to	provide	first	aid	to	the	victim,	who	was	
transferred	urgently	by	the	staff	of	the	Samu	to	the	sanantonino	care	center,	where	despite	
the	efforts	failed	to	survive	the	serious	injuries.		

Those	responsible	for	clarifying	the	causes	of	the	outrage	that	ended	the	life	of	José	Ramón	
Ulloa	Plaza	is	the	personnel	of	the	Traffic	Accident	Investigation	Section	of	the	Carabineros,	
who	carried	out	the	expert	reports	at	the	scene.		

Meanwhile,	the	deceased	worker	is	being	veiled	at	his	home	in	the	El	Faro	sector	in	the	San	
Antonio	district	and	his	funerals	are	expected	to	take	place	at	the	Mirador	Park	Cemetery.		

Reactions		

María	Violeta	Silva,	seremi	del	Trabajo	from	the	region	regretted	the	death	of	this	
Sanantonino,	adding	that	as	an	entity	and	through	the	Labor	Directorate	they	were	in	place	
to	corroborate	that	they	were	complying	with	all	security	measures	at	the	time	of	the	fatal	
impact	.		

"Around	noon	we	were	informed	by	public	bodies	about	this	accident	that	occurred	in	
circumstances	that	this	guard	was	directing	the	traffic	to	the	entrance	of	the	port	area."		

From	the	point	of	view	of	the	Labor	Inspectorate	this	was	constituted	for	the	purpose	to	
determine	if	labor	standards	had	been	complied	with	respect	to	the	safety	and	life	of	the	
workers,	that	is	to	say	that	the	current	contract	was	in	force,	their	functions	were	specified,	
whether	or	not	they	knew	the	occupational	hazards	with	respect	to	the	work	they	carried	
out,	If	we	had	enough	rest	and	other	issues	that	could	affect	the	workers	in	their	tasks,	we	
hope	that	according	to	the	Labor	Directorate's	protocol	we	can	have	this	soon	to	reveal	
what	were	the	causes	of	the	accident,	"Silva	added.		
	



	

Empresa	Portuaria	San	Antonio	regrets	accident	in	port	area		

Regarding	the	outrage	occurred	this	Wednesday	at	this	morning	in	the	sector	of	La	Playa	
Avenue,	the	general	manager	of	the	port	company,	Aldo	Signorelli,	lamented	the	death	of	
José	Ramón	Ulloa	Plaza,	a	worker	belonging	to	the	company	Eulen,	who	provide	
management	services	of	mobilization	in	the	port	area.		

"As	a	port	authority	we	deeply	regret	what	happened	and	we	express	our	condolences	to	
the	family	and	work	colleagues	of	Mr.	José	Ramón	Ulloa	Plaza,"	the	general	manager	said.	
 
 


